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Letter from the Former Editor-in-Chief for 2011-2012 and 2013-2014 periods: 
Happy 30th volume and 35th Birthday, European Journal of Therapeutics!

Abdullah Tuncay Demiryürek1 

1 Department of Medical Pharmacology, Faculty of Medicine, Gaziantep University, Gaziantep, Türkiye

Dear Colleagues,

I am very pleased to share this editorial with you in commemoration of the 35th Anniversary and 
the 30th Volume of the European Journal of Therapeutics (Eur J Ther), formerly Gaziantep Medical 
Journal (Gaziantep Med J), where I served as Editor-in-Chief with great honour between 2011-2012 
and 2013-2014.

The journal, which started its publication life in 1990 with the great efforts of Dr. Sabri Güngör, was 
initially published in two issues a year [1]. In 2009, it continued as three issues a year [2], and in 2014, 
during the period of our Editor-in-Chief, it started to be published as four issues a year [3]. While 
celebrating the thirty-fifth Anniversary and the thirtieth Volume of the journal in the February 2024 
issue (Vol: 30, No: 1), I would also like to express my great happiness that it will be published six issues 
a year from now on.

When I was the Editor-in-Chief of the journal, there was no professional publisher support. We had 
not received any financial support during that time. So, we had to work hard to publish the issues on 
time. We managed to publish issues in both online and print versions. We used our university’s printing 
office. I must indicate that I am very grateful to the director and workers of the printing office for their 
enormous help in publishing the printed issues of the journal at that time. As the Editor-in-Chief of the 
journal, I compiled all the previously published issues, converted them into PDF files, and formed the 
archives of the journal. We made the first attempt to increase the number of editorial board members 
by including foreign editors. It was one of the steps to becoming an international journal. We started to 
accept articles written in English. After all this work, we applied for indexing the journal with different 
organizations, and we received positive returns.

I believe that the former, current, and future editors are fighting in a long-term relay race as players of 
the same team. As one of the former Editor-in-Chiefs, I would like to express that I will always provide 
all the support I can for the further development of the journal, and I would like to thank all the editors 
who have contributed to the further development of the journal through this editorial.

Yours sincerely,
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